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Minutes of the Municipal District of Muinebheag 

Draft Budgetary Plan (General Municipal Allocation) 2024  

held on Wednesday 25 October 2023 at 3.30 pm 

in the Meeting Room, Muinebheag Municipal District Offices 

 

 

Members present:   Cllr Tommy Kinsella (Cathaoirleach) 
Cllr Arthur McDonald 
Cllr Andy Gladney 
Cllr William Quinn 

     
In Attendance:  Pádraig O’Gorman, Director of Services,  

Pat Delaney, Head of Finance, 
PJ Leonard, Financial Accountant, 
Jerry Crowley, Senior Executive Engineer, 
Alison Scanlon, Administrative Officer, Roads 
Maria Ahearne, Meeting Administrator, S/Staff Officer. 

 
Apologies:   Cllr Michael Doran 

__________________________________________ 

 

1. Chief Executives 2024 report to the Muinebheag Municipal District Members – 
Draft Budgetary Plan – General Municipal Allocation (GMA). 
 
The Cathaoirleach welcomed Mr P Delaney and Mr PJ Leonard to the meeting on 
behalf of all the members. 
 
Mr P Delaney presented the Draft Budgetary Plan 2024 to the members for their 
consideration while outlining the statutory timelines set out by the Minister for the 
adoption of this plan. Mr P Delaney then reminded the members that consideration 
of the Draft Budgetary Plan – General Municipal Allocation (GMA) is one step in the 
overall budgetary process for the county adding that the Schedule of Municipal 
District Works (Service Delivery Plan) will be brought to the members of the 
Municipal Districts for consideration following the adoption of the overall County 
Budget. 
 
In distributing the 2024 General Municipal Allocation (GMA) between the three 
Municipal Districts Mr Delaney outlined that he had taken regard to the requirements 
of the legislation set out under Section 102(4A) (b) of the Local Government Act 2001 
as amended by the Local Government (Reform) Act 2014 in what he believed to be a 
fair and equitable manner.  Mr P Delaney that the 2024 draft General Municipal 
Allocations has an increased provision of circa €600,000 for the county, with particular 
emphasis on community supports and enhancing the public realm including a higher 
standard of maintenance of parks, open spaces and street cleaning. 
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Mr Delaney addressed any questions raised by the members to clarify the budget 
allocated to each job listed and advised that questions relating to increased capacity 
of cemeteries will be addressed when submitted under the capital programme. 
 
The members welcomed the increase in funding and adopted the Draft Budgetary Plan 
(General Municipal Allocation) as presented.  Mr Delaney acknowledged the members 
comments and reaffirmed that the priority lay with the delivery of services to the 
customer.  
 
The Director thanked the finance team for the budget as presented. 
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Resolved on the proposal of Cllr A McDonald seconded by Cllr A Gladney, followed 
by a show of hands that under Section 102 (4A) (c) and (d) of the Local Government 
Act 2001 as amended by the Local Government (Reform) Act 2014 the members 
adopt the Draft Budgetary Plan 2024 as presented. All Agreed. 

 
This concluded the business of the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

Signed:  ___________________            Date: ______________  

                         Cathaoirleach  

 

 

 

Signed: ________________________           Date: ______________       

                        Meetings Administrator 


